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Shellfish Committee Minutes of the Meeting
DATE: March 20, 2019

TIME: 7:00 P.M. to 8:13 P.M.
LOCATION: Senior Center, 825 Falmouth Road, Hyannis

Shellfish Committee Members present: Chairman: Stuart Rapp, Al Surprenant, Patricia Farinha,
Bill Shumway, Jacob Angelo, Paul Caruso

Shellfish Committee Members absent: Robert Lancaster

General Public present: Mark Begley, Tyler Hagenstein, Aaron Hemmila, John Nawoichik, Jill
Nawoichik, Allyson Schmidt, Fred Dempsey, Bruce Belhmen, Jenn Mullin, Melissa Sanderson,
Chris Garguillo, Doug Payson, Gordon Starr, Matt Bunnell, Jen Bunnell, DJ Crook, Scott Laurie,
Rob Curtis, Rich Haskell

Town Council Liaison not present: Phil Wallace

Town Staff present: Tom Marcotti, Shellfish Biologist, Amy Croteau, Natural Resource Officer,
Nina Coleman, Director of Natural Resources/Sandy Neck Park Manager, Terri McDonald,
Administrative Assistant

Stuart Rapp chaired the March 20, 2019 meeting of the Shellfish Committee. Stuart Rapp took a
roll call of members present at the meeting. Stuart Rapp read a notice at the beginning of the
meeting:

NOTICE OF RECORDING "Please note that tonight’s meeting is recorded and broadcast on
Channel 18 and, in accordance with MGL Chapter 30A, s. 20, I must inquire whether anyone is
taping this meeting and to please make their presence known.”

1. Meeting Minutes:

The Shellfish Committee voted by majority to approve a Motion made by Patricia Farinha and
seconded by Paul Caruso to approve the Meeting Minutes from February 20, 2019 with the
amendment that Town Council Liaison  Phil Wallace was in attendance of the meeting but was
tardy.

3. Chairman’s comments. None
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4. Natural Resources Propagation Report

Tom Marcotti gave the Propagation Report as follows:  Scudder Lane Recreational Area will close
April 1, 2019. Oyster and scallop seasons end as of April 1, 2019.  Lower portion area of
Shoestring Bay will close as well per DMF, an annual closing.

Recreation Permits Sold
2019 Non Resident sold to date:   138 2018 - 78 sold
2019 Resident sold to date: 670 2018 - 466 sold

Increase in sales contributed to a great Oyster season.

5. Status of pending NOI pier applications before the Conservation Commission:

Applicant: Hyannis Harbor Tours
Project Location: 120, 134 & 138 Ocean Street

Hyannis, MA 02601
Map 326 / Parcels 65, 66 & 67

Proposed Project: Proposal to reface the entire length of the existing steel bulkhead with
steel sheathing and reinstall / replace associated utilities.

No vote taken, non-shellfish related.

5. Old Business: None

6. New Business:

A. Notification of shellfish aquaculture licensed site renewal applications:

Applicant: Scott Mullin
Application: Renewal of site (ng003, 2 acres) licensed to Scott Mullin (license #14-01), and

issuance of a new license for a period of 10 years.
Location: Site ng003: A designated portion (2 acres) of intertidal flat in the mid-Barnstable

Harbor north of Duck Island as recorded on a map at the G.I.S. Unit.

Public Hearing: Date: Thursday, March 28, 2019
Time: 9:00 A.M.
Place: Barnstable Town Hall

Selectman's Conference Room, 2nd Floor
367 Main Street, Hyannis MA

Plans and applications describing the proposed activity are on file at the Town Manager's Office
and at the Marine and Environmental Affairs Department Offices at 1189 Phinneys Lane. Please
call if you have any questions regarding this application.

The Shellfish Committee unanimously approved a motion made by Al Surprenant and seconded by
Patricia Farinha to recommend approval of the Renewal of site (ng003, 2 acres) licensed to Scott
Mullin (license #14-01), and issuance of a new license for a period of 10 years.
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B. Melissa Sanderson presented on behalf of the Massachusetts Shellfish Initiative. Questions
and answers session followed. Presentation available at:
http://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/show/8298?channel=1

7. Matters not reasonably anticipated by the Chair.

The Shellfish Committee unanimously approved a motion made by Al Surprenant and seconded by
Patricia Farinha to adjourn.

Respectfully Submitted,

Terri McDonald


